


                                                                                                               
Minutes
Ordinary Meeting
of Coughton Parish Council
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Date and time:   	Monday 26th September 2022 at 6.30pm 
Place:		Coughton C of E Primary School, Coughton Lane 

Present: Cllr R. Piddington, Cllr L. Carter, Cllr Stanton and Cllr Lewington
In attendance: Sarah Whittaker (Parish Clerk) County Councillor Justin Kerridge, Mr Kolb (Headteacher) and one member of the public. 


173/22 THE PROCLAMATION OF KING CHARLES III
The Chairman Cllr Piddington read aloud the proclamation of King Charles III.

174/22 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES
No apologies were received.

175/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Updated declarations of interest were signed by all councillors which will be forwarded to the monitoring officer at Stratford District Council. There were no declarations of interest.

176/22 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
None in attendance at the time of public participation.

177/22 APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was proposed by Cllr Carter and seconded by Cllr Stanton to approve the minutes of the ordinary meeting held on the 25thJuly 2022. The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman. 		     	     						
178/22 Village Reports 
  	 Community Group – Nothing to report.
Coughton C of E Primary School – Before the summer holidays the school had received a     successful OFSTED maintaining the ‘Good’ status. Two children have started the school recently from the Ukraine, who are living with host families in the village. Mr Kolb reported concerns around the cost of living crisis and maintaining curriculum activities such as trips. There is also an increase in energy costs and the recent increase in teacher pay which needs to be found from existing school budgets. 
iii Roads and pathways – AP2/July Clerk to chase new no parking signs opposite school. The local Signwriter has been working away for most of the year but agreed to meet Cllr Stanton when he returns to show her the designs he has produced & discuss timescale for reinstatement. 
A pot hole by the pedestrian lights on A435 had been refilled recently, but keeps reappearing despite being reported by Cllr Stanton. Cllr Stanton had noticed that the drain on the bend coming into Coughton from Alcester was making a large amount of noise, it appears to either be broken or damaged and would report this also.
The council queried if any budget was available for the Heydon Way pathway. County Cllr Kerridge reported that for the pathway to be repaired to the same standard as the rest of the path would cost around £90,000 which is over the budget. County Cllr Kerridge had requested a quote for some maintenance and widening improvements. There is a fund that may match fund such works at the District Council which County Cllr Kerridge could assist the parish council in applying for. 
Cllr Lewington queried the Green Mile initiatives and whether the path improvements could be part of the scheme. Any funding all comes out of one pot so the cost would remain an issue. 
County Cllr Kerridge queried the public rights of way maintenance scheme that is run by volunteers, which has a large waiting list. Cllr Lewington asked if a volunteer group could be formed by the parish council. It was suggested that there may be money available for tools but no other funding from district council. It was believed that Sambourne ran a similar scheme. 
A member of the public reported that there was a burst pipe that was resulting in flooding. The pavement had been dug up to install new stopcocks to try and identify where the leak was. Roadworks in place to try and fix the leak were causing huge tailbacks in the village and surrounding areas. AP1/September – Cllr Stanton agreed to contact Severn Trent to clarify what work was being done and how long it was likely to take.
i. Reformation of Ford Group
AP2/September - Cllr Lewington agreed to contact the volunteers who offered to assist at the May meeting. 
ii. Community Fund
The fund has been extended until the end of September for community funding within the village. There is around £1800 available before the account is closed imminently. Any interested parties should contact Karen Gazey. 

   179/22 FINANCIAL MATTERS
    RFO Report 
It was proposed to accept the RFO report by Cllr Stanton and seconded by Cllr Carter.
An internal audit of accounts was conducted by Cllr Carter.

180/22 PLANNING
There were no objections to the planning proposal 22/02759/FUL.

181/22 COUNTY COUNCILLOR J. KERRIDGE 
County Councillor Kerridge reported that he was still working on the Studley to Alcester cycle path. Sustrans had done a draft study of three proposed routes one along the river, one on the road and one on the old railway line. It was felt that the route along the old railway line was most feasible. Evesham to Alcester was the initial proposed route and one small section of this route was looking likely to start soon. There is also the possibility of an Evesham to Stratford route. District Councillor Forman believed there were some difficulties with gaining permission to cross private land which would be a hurdle to address in the future. 

182/22 DISTRCIT COUNCILLOR G. FORMAN 
Cllr Forman reported that the new waste collection service had been successful in this part of the District and most teething problems had been resolved. Any missed collections could be reported to Streetscene at Stratford District Council who normally collect the next day or the day after.

   183/22 COUNCILLOR REPORTS AND ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS
   The blood bandage kit has been installed in the defibrillator box. Cllr Stanton queried about display
     board and whether any had been ordered. AP3/Sept – Clerk to investigate prices and sizes and
   report back to the council. 

   


	


184/22 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
28th November 2022 at 6.30pm. Proposed by Cllr Lewington and seconded by Cllr Stanton. 

The meeting was closed at 7:10pm.

Sarah Whittaker
Parish Clerk
coughtonclerk@gmail.com
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